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EATONIA  

NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Classified $5 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca  
Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin 

by email?  Please send your request to 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required. 

 

 

 
Mothers hold their children's 
hands for a short while, but 

their hearts forever. 
  ~Author Unknown 

 

 
 

 

 

EATONIA LIONS CLUB TRIP OF THE MONTH 

WINNERS 
 

JUNE- DisneyLand Package- Wade Stevens  

           ElkWater Lake Lodge-Janice Vold 

 

JULY- Travel Voucher- Craig Bews          

           ElkWater Lake Lodge- Clint & Megan Hayes 

 

AUGUST- Victoria Get Away- Ron Gramlich   

                 ElkWater Lake Lodge-Bev Guidinger 

 

SEPTEMBER- Las Vegas- Glen Busby   

                       ElkWater Lake Lodge- Amanda Gartner 

 

OCTOBER- Kimberley Ski or Golf- Pam & Aaron  

                                                      Armstrong    

                    ElkWater Lake Lodge-  Ray Aldridge                     

                                                                                                                      

NOVEMBER - Phoenix Weekend – Rob Assmus   

                         ElkWater Lake Lodge – Patty Filyk  

 

DECEMBER - Puerto Plata – Arnott Larock    

           ElkWater Lake Lodge – Ken Somerville 

 

JANUARY- Banff or Jasper Ski or Golf- Debbie  

                                                                      Kroeker      

                    ElkWater Lake Lodge –Bob & Debbie   

                                                                          Adams 

                                                                                                           

FEBRUARY - Travel Voucher- Don Hansen  

                       ElkWater Lake Lodge – Glen Bishoff 

 

MARCH- Las Vegas- Brett Nunweiler   

               ElkWater Lake Lodge – James Adams 

 

APRIL- Fantasyland Weekend Edmonton – Vicky  

                                                                Wormsbecker   

              ElkWater Lake Lodge – James Adams     

Deadline for 

submissions is 

the 22
nd

 of 

each month.   

Please 
provide 

payment with 
your ad.  

 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 

 
SCREENING PROJECT 

 

Thank the Following People for 
Donations 

 

Wayne Radies 
Daryl Lothammer 

Ray & Leah Cooper 
Brian Hennes 
Gordon Radies 

 
Would like to thank Kevin Lee “Lee’s 
Grain Cleaning” for donating his 

truck to move screenings over to the 
Elevator 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

VIVID 
405 Main St. 

Eatonia, Sask. 

… conveying to the mind striking realism 
 

Sculptured Gel Nails 
& 

Now Available ~ Lay DownTanning 
Tanning Bed Prices: 

 

1Month Unlimited ~ $80 

10 Tan Sessions ~ $60 

Single Tan Drop In’s ~ $7 

*Tanning Lotions Are Also Available* 

 
By Jami Greke 

(306)460-8639 
 

Call Jami to book Tanning & Nail 
Appointments 

 
Vivid Nails and Tanning Certificates are 

also available for Mother’s Day! 
 

 
Massasge Therapy (Mondays Only) 

By RMT Carley Aitken 
(306)460-7474 
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Town Of Eatonia News 

 Watering Hours…Even house 

numbers can water on even calendar day and odd 

house numbers can water on odd calendar days.  

You can water morning and evening from 7:00 to 

10:00. 
 

The Town is offering tax discounts for the 
2011 Taxes. The following discounts will 

be applied to any tax payments made 
during that month: 

 
April – 3% 
May – 2% 
June – 1% 

 
Water meter reader will be going out 

around in the last part of April beginning 
of May. If a note is left on your door to 

read your meter please call the town office 
as soon as possible with your reading. 

 
Back Alley Garbage Pick Up 

Back alley garbage pickup is scheduled to begin 

Monday, May 2, 2011.  

Weather Permitting 

Please watch for posters. 

 

 

 

Keep your Pets Immunized … Your pet is a 

vital family member which keeps companionship 

in times in need and it keeps your children happy 

in the worst of times. It is always important to 

remember immunizations you need to give to your 

pet. Important pet immunizations can vary from 

the type of pet.  

Dogs and Cats have different types of important 

pet immunizations that it could be a little 

confusing.  
 

 

Some important pet immunizations are: 

1. Worms Prevention Immunization- Every animal 

whether cat or dog can get worms. By getting this 

important pet immunization there is protection from 

worms which could kill your beloved animals. Worms 

deprive your animal of nutrients because the worms 

eat the food before the animal can absorb it. Worms 

can also infect family members. 

2. Rabies Immunization- We all know what 

happened to Old Yeller and Cujo from this dangerous 

virus. Rabies is an infectious virus transmitted through 

a bite. Whether this is from a wild animal or 

someone's pet, this is why it is important to get your 

animals immunized to prevent the spread of the rabies 

virus. No one wants this to happen to their animal. 

3. Parvovirus Immunization for Dogs- This 

important immunization is very essential to your dog. 

This is a viral infection which affects the white blood 

cells. In young puppies this could lead to instant death 

because it affects the heart muscle. The only good 

thing about this virus is that it is not transmittable to 

humans. Through immunization, the dog can be 

protected from this virus. 

4. Feline Leukemia Immunization- This is 

retrovirus that infects the cells and is similar to the 

human HIV. The blood cells, depending on the 

environment they live in, can be more infected. The 

immunization is not 100% preventative because of the 

care you need to make to keep your cat in clean and 

non-infectious areas. Indoor cats have a very low risk 

to the virus. 

Whatever the breed of your dog or cat, it is very 

important to immunize your animal. Important pet 

immunizations vary from specie to specie and are 

always good to search for others on the internet. Talk 

to your vet and see what the best treatments for 

prevention are, he or she will tell you the important pet 

immunizations which could help your pet. It is very 

hard to remember the different vaccinations and 

immunizations your pets have to go through. 
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TOWN OF EATONIA 

Regulate Property Maintenance & 
Nuisance Abatement 

  
Untidy and Unsightly Property 

No owner or occupant of land shall cause or 
permit any of their property or adjourning 
boulevards or lane to be overgrown with 
weeds; Or to become untidy and unsightly 
due to the accumulation of new or used 
lumber, cardboard, paper, newspapers, 
appliances, tires, cans, barrels, scrap metal 
or other waste materials or junk. 
 

Junked Vehicles 
Shall cause or permit any junked vehicle to 
be kept on any land owned by that person. 
 

Outdoor Storage of Materials 
Any building materials, lumber, scrap metal, 
boxes or similar items stored in a yard shall 
be neatly stacked in piles and elevated at 
least 0.15 meters off the ground so as not to 
constitute a nuisance or harborage for 
rodents, vermin and insects. 
 

Accessory Building 
Accessory buildings shall be kept: 

1. In good repair 
2. Free of infestation by rodents,  

vermin and insects; and 
3. Free of health, fire and safety hazards 

 Yards will be inspected throughout the year 
and if required an order will be sent, in which 
you will have 15 days from the date of notice 
to get the order done.  If not done the Town 
ensures that the necessary work is completed 
and all charges related shall be added to 
property taxes.  
 

 
 

 
Elm Trees 

Elm trees can only be cut or pruned before 
April 1st and then not again until after 
August 31st each year to prevent Dutch Elm  
Disease.  
  

Noise Bylaw 

From the hours of 11:00 p.m. to 7:00 a.m. no 

noise is allowed that is loud/ unusual or 

unnecessary and is persistent. There are people 

who work shift work, etc. and you should take 

consideration for this between 7:00 a.m. and 

11:00 p.m. playing of music, pets, revving 

engines, etc. Talking with your neighbor could 

save a lot of grieve in the long run. 

 

All Terrain Vehicles, Etc.  (dirt bikes, quads, 

etc.) 

These vehicles are not allowed (All Terrain 

Vehicle Act) to be driven on any highway, alleys 

and/ or ditches in the Town unless the Town, 

through Council, gives permission.  To ride on 

private land, you need the owner’s permission in 

addition to following the rules given The All 

Terrain Vehicle Act.  In addition, the operator can 

be fined under the Noise Bylaw – first offence 

$500.00. 

Remember – ATV’S need Liability Insurance 

 

Animal Control – Cat Traps 

Reminder Cat traps are available through the 

Town Office.  We have had complaints regarding 

other cat traps in the area.  If you do own a trap 

you must repot when the trap is being used and 

the Town will deal with any animal trapped.  The 

Town must hold the animal for 72 hours so if they 

are some one’s pet they have time to claim their 

pet.  There are fines if you are caught using a trap 

without the Towns approval. 
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May Rec News 

May is KidSport™ Month:  KidSport™ is a 

children’s charity designed to help children of 

families facing financial obstacles to participate in 

sport.  The KidSport™ goal is to provide these 

children with the opportunity to achieve physical, 

social, intellectual and moral development 

through participation in sport.  

Watch for information to come on the Eatonia 

KidSport™ Committee Fundraiser, “The Great 

Saskatchewan Hotdog Sale” coming in May.  

For more information about Eatonia KidSport™ 

Committee contact Nicole at 967-2557. 

Swimming Pool:  Swimming Registration 

packages will be ready and sent out soon. 

Proud Moments…. The Eatonia Recreation Board 

is happy to announce a new section to the 

Newsletter called Proud Moments.  This section 

will feature accomplishments from youth in the 

community worth bragging about, whether it is 

sports, recreation or cultural achievements, we 

want to hear about it and tell everyone in the 

community about your proud moment.  Anyone 

can submit a proud moment to be published 

either for you or for someone else, just email the 

rec office at eatoniarec@yourlink.ca and give a 

brief description.  Check out this month’s section 

of Proud Moments. 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 

products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 

Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 

Lotteries Trust Fund.   

Grants from this fund are used to support more 

than 12,000 sport, culture, recreation and 

community groups in the province.  Community 

groups in Eatonia receive funding from the 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant Program. 

 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

 
 

 
 

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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2011 CENSUS  May 2011 
www.census2011.gc.ca 

 
Canada’s next Census will be starting 

May 2nd, 2011. A census includes everyone who 
lives in Canada. Yellow census packages will be 
delivered to every dwelling in Canada, 
providing residents with the information 
needed to complete the census online or on 
paper. When you participate in the census it 
means better information for your community. 

 
You, your family and your community 

benefit from the census. By completing Census 
questionnaires it will provide valuable 
information that will benefit your 
neighborhood and community plan for services 
such as schools, seniors’ housing, health care, 
language classes, daycare, police services, and 
fire protection. 

 
The National Household Survey, in 

which one out of three households will be 
asked to participate in, will provide data needed 
to plan and support family services, housing, 
roads and public transportation, and skills for 
employment. Please to respond to this survey. 

 
Yes your answers are kept confidential. 

Only Statistics Canada Employees will see your 
answers. There is also a law that says you must 
answer the questions in the census. This is also 
the same law that keeps your answers 
confidential.  
 

Together all our answers are used by 
Canada, Our Province, and Our Communities to 
prepare for the future. 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

KIDS COLORING CORNER 
 

 
 

 

http://www.census2011.gc.ca/


     
                                                                                                                                           MAY 2011 

www.townofeatonia.com  

7 

Eatonia Oasis Living – April 2011 
 

April has been an eventful month for 
the residents. The weather has been 
unpredictable from sun to rain to snow but it 
did not stop the residents from enjoying the 
outdoors. During the warmer parts of the 
month the residents have been outside going 
for walks and visiting in the sun. This month 
we celebrated Easter and the residents spent 
time visiting with family and friends.   
 

This month’s activities included our 
daily morning exercise classes and folding 
towels work bee, decorating Easter eggs, 
ladies manicures, bingo, Wii bowling, balloon 
badminton, shuffle board, crafts, baking, and 
the weekly church services of various 
denominations. The Keytones from Rosetown 
were here on April 12th to entertain the 
residents with a musical performance. This 
month we celebrated Laviah Hayes’s 
birthday. Thank you to the UCW who hosted 
the birthday party on April 14th. As part of the 
birthday celebration the residents enjoyed the 
musical stylings of Audrey Rowsell from 
Loverna, SK. On the evening of April 20th the 
residents played their luck at Bingo which 
was hosted by the Auxiliary.   
 

The staff, Board of Directors and 
residents would like to send out our heartfelt 
condolences to the family and friends of 
Matilda (Tillie) Delaney who passed away on 
April 17th. Tillie stayed with us for a short 
period of time, during this time the staff and 
residents enjoyed her company and will miss 
her dearly. At the end of April we have 20 
residents.   

 
We would like to welcome our new 

Activity Director Vicki Oomen who has taken 
over for Heather Bews who has started her 
Maternity Leave. If anybody would like to  

 
 

arrange a time to volunteer or help out with 
an activity please call Vicki at 967-2447.  
The Housekeeping department is also hiring 
employees on a casual basis with wages 
starting at $14.09 per hour; if interested 
please call Krista at 967-2447.   
 

EOL would like to thank the following 
people: Marie Smith for the organizing the 
Easter crafts this month and Marianne 
Serfas, Becky Hiebert, Ted & Janet Miller, 
Mac Marchant and Laurie Adams for 
delivering Meals on Wheels. The Bacon & 
Egg Luncheon was on April 2nd and Gail 
Morgan assisted with the meal preparation 
and serving.   
 

Donations received throughout the 
month: Thank you for all the donations 
received!!! (If we have missed any donations, 
or misspelled your name, please accept our 
apology.)   
  
St. Patrick’s Supper – Cake, Stew & Knepfla 
Annie Warrington – Candies 
Ralph Dimmer – Clock & Batteries 
Debi Christman – Salami, Ketchup 
Jim & Lorna Cridland – Potatoes 
RM Supper – Salad & Gravy 
Somerville Family – Sandwiches & Squares 
Brenda White – Apple Pie 
Herb & Joyce Frank – Potatoes 
Cody & Cole Huskins – Tim Horton’s Coffee  
Joyce Barr – Cookies 
Lyle Scarf – Ham 
Bernie Bredy’s Birthday – Dainties & Fruit 
Helfrich’s – Reading Material 
Bingo – Cheese 
Harvey White – Tomatoes 
Rose Erker – Apples 
Allene Douglas – Cookies 
Laviah Jamieson – Cookies 
Carl Miller – Large Print Bible 
Eaton Band Parents – Cases of Apples & 
Oranges 

 



     
                                                                                                                                           MAY 2011 

www.townofeatonia.com  

8 

 
 

 
The Family of Raymond Somerville wish to 

thank Home care for the many years they assisted him in 

his home, special thanks to Karen Ritsco.  Also to the 

staff of Eatonia Oasis Living for their kindness and care 

over the past 2 years, to Dr. Johnson and staff of the 

Kindersley Union Hospital for your care during his 

illness, to Bill Thomson for the comforting words, to 

Karen & Jim Callsen for the wonderful music, to Brett 

Becker for his awesome rendition of the Auctioneer’s 

song, to Marilyn Hyland and her helpers for organizing 

the funeral lunch. Thank-you to everyone who sent 

cards, flowers, brought food and made memorial 

donations to the Eatonia Oasis Living.  We are proud of 

each and every one of you for your support at this time. 

  

Myrtle Somerville 

Bryan, Brenda & Family 

Carol, Bill & Family 

Sam, Rhonda & Family 

Kenny, Elana & Family 

Kimberley, Kristy & Brennan 

 

 

 
 

Many ladies gathered at the 

church Friday afternoon’s making 62 
quilts that will be sent to people in 

disaster areas. Also making 26 baby 

quilts, that will being going to Medicine 
Hat to a place that helps single Mom’s. 

Thanks to all for donations of fabric, 
sheets, fillers, etc. To those who made 

them and those who finished them. 

Wonderful Job Ladies!! God Bless You All! 
Eatonia E.L.W. 

 
 
 
 

 

We would like to extend our thanks 
and appreciation to those who signed our 
wedding cards and gave a monetary gift for 
our wedding on March 11 in Henderson, 
Nevada.  Your thoughtfulness and generosity 
is greatly appreciated.  A special thank you 
to Heather Lothammer for thinking of us and 
arranging the cards and boxes. 

Darcy and Katherine Wilson 
 

 

 

I would like to thank my family, 

friends and great people of Eatonia and 

Leader for their Congratulations and words 

of encouragement and for their support of 

my fundraising efforts in order to be a part 

of the Sask-Can Major Novice AAA 

Hockey Club. Thank you to everyone who 

bought popcorn, 50/50 tickets and calendar 

ads. It makes me proud to represent a town 

so caring and that supports their young 

people at whatever they choose to pursue. 

 Cade Hayes & Family 
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Eatonia & District Recreation Board 

Steak Night and Jam Session 

Everyone Welcome 

Saturday June 18 

Eatonia Community Hall 

Cocktails at 6pm Supper at 7pm 

Silent Auction 

Advance Tickets $35 

Call Nicole at the Rec Office for  

Ticket’s or more Information 

Fundraiser for upgrades to the  

Eatonia Arena 

 

 

 
PLEASE HELP!! 

 
Eatonia Oasis Living is again doing 

the Beef- On-Bun and Pie Booth at the 

Garage Sales on Saturday May 28/11. We 

are requesting donations of pies. 

      
If you are willing to donate pies, please 

bring them to the Arena Kitchen between 

10:00 AM and 12:00 PM. Thank you for 

your assistance. 

 

E.O.L. 
 

 

 
 

EATONIA OASIS LIVING INC. 

 

FULL TIME ADMINISTRATOR required 

for 24 bed personal care home. The 

applicant will provide clerical and 

reception services, accounts 

receivable/payable and management of 

employees. 

 

Duties include but not limited to: 

•Payroll 

•CUPE union requirements, union 

benefits  

  and remittance 

•Monthly/annual reporting 

•Staff Administration 

•Budget preparation 

•Adheres to Personal Care Home   

   regulations 

•Ordering supplies/inventory 

 

Individual must be able to work 

independently and cooperatively with 

Board of Directors, staff, residents, family 

and volunteers.  Experience in office 

systems or course in office management 

and excellent computer skills are preferred.  

Management experience is preferred.     

 

Please provide your resume to 

Eatonia Oasis Living 

Box 217 

Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0  

or  

Email eol@yourlink.ca  

by May 4, 2011. 

Any questions, please call Krista Stevens 

at 967-2447. 

 

 
 

 
The Eatonia & District Chamber of 

Commerce, the Eatonia & District Recreation 

mailto:eol@yourlink.ca
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Board and Eatonia Oasis Living are once 
again having their 3rd annual Volunteer 

Barbeque on Tuesday, June 21, 2011. This 
event is for all members of Eatonia and 
District who have volunteered for anything 
that has supported our town and 
surrounding area. The Barbeque starts at 5:00 
P.M. at the camp kitchen so bring your 
families and lawn chairs and enjoy a burger 
and some community pride. Everyone is 
Welcome. 

 
This year’s Trade Show is set for October 22, 

2011 so please mark that date on your 
calendar. 

 

The Eatonia and District Chamber of 
Commerce has been remiss in thanking Jerry 
and Bonnie Jurgens and Eatonia Industries 
for their 41 years of service they have 
provided for this community. 
Congratulations on your retirement. 
 

Register at the Town Office for 
Eatonia’s 17th Annual Garage Sale 

Being held Saturday May 28th, 2011 
9AM – 2PM 

$15.00 Registration Fee 
Sponsored By: 

The Eatonia & District  
Chamber of Commerce 

Minimum of 12 garage sales required to be 
Registered by  

Wednesday, May 25th, 2011 at 5pm 
Please Contact Us Early 

 

 
 

Gail Morgan 
 

967-2669 
460-7811 

gg.morgan@yourlink.ca 

 

 

 

Will Take & Pick Up Blue Jean Scraps: 
Old, Greased, Torn, etc. 

 
Call Maria at 967-2239 

 
 

 

Proud Moments……… 
Congratulations to Cade Hayes, who was 

invited to try-out for and successfully 

earned a position on the 2011 Sask-Can 

Major Novice AAA hockey club based out of 

Saskatoon.  Cade will be competing in 

tournaments over the spring in Edmonton, 

Saskatoon, Winnipeg and possibly 

Minnesota where he will be competing 

against some of the best 8 & 9 year olds 

across Canada & the United States.  We 

are very proud of your hard work and 

accomplishments!   

Love Mom, Dad, Abrie & Cohen 
Way to go Cade! 

 

 


